From:

Subject: Re: Berkshire County Council reference planning application 340429 appeal decision ~[UNCLASSIFIED]~

Date: 22 August 2018 at 21:16

To: Marcia Head Marcia.Head@wokingham.gov.uk

Cc: manjeet.gill@wokingham.gov.uk, Josie Wragg josie.wragg@wokingham.gov.uk

Dear Marcia.

I find your response both incorrect and objectionable.

As you should be aware, these documents were initially requested (acknowledged 16th July 2018 15:13), via Wokingham Borough Council's Planning Enquiries email address. So your reference to 10 working days response time is irrelevant, as this was the date of my enquiry for information that should be readily available.

The Statutory Services Administration (Planning) Team were very helpful locating the files and putting them to one side for my pre-arranged visit. However, in spite of this, the documents were removed and some possibly destroyed. To date they have not been made available to me.

As per my email of 10th August 2018 to Manjeet Gill (08:56) and Josie Wragg (08:45), (acknowledged by Amanda Ellison 09:10) the request for documentation (including Plans) remains in place and was delegated to yourself by Josie. The unavailability of this information is both suspicious and unacceptable.

Your attempts to subvert, delay and obstruct are not appreciated and I would urge you to comply with my requests and those of your Management, the elected officers / public servants.

I have copied Manjeet and Josie on this email, as I consider this a further attempt to delay disclosure. As Josie stated "Wokingham Borough Council are required to keep a copy of planning application decision notices and the approved or refused plans", so this should not be an issue.

To be clear

- 10 working days since from the original request = Monday 30th July 2018
- 10 working days from escalation following removal of documents = Friday 24th August 2018

I look forward to receipt of all requested information on Friday 24th August 2018.

Yours Sincerely



Archived Plannin...NTION



Archived Plannin...NTION

On 22 Aug 2018, at 13:44, Marcia Head < Marcia.Head@wokingham.gov.uk > wrote:

Dear Mr

Thank you for your email.

The Council's target to respond to emails is 10 working days. Accordingly, I will reply by Monday 3 September.

Kind regards

Marcia Head BSc (Hons), MA, DMS, MRTPI Service Manager, Wokingham Borough Council, Shute End, Wokingham, RG40 1WR, Direct dial 01189 746447

Please submit your application electronically via the Planning Portal website at: https://www.planningportal.co.uk/

From:

Sent: 17 August 2018 08:26

To: Marcia Head < Marcia.Head@wokingham.gov.uk > **Cc:** Josie Wragg < Josie.Wragg@wokingham.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Berkshire County Council reference planning application 340429

appeal decision ~[UNCLASSIFIED]~

Thank You Marcia,

I await your further response and will progress further if I have heard nothing more within the next 7 days.

Best

On 17 Aug 2018, at 07:02, Marcia Head < Marcia. Head @wokingham.gov.uk > wrote:

Dear Mr

Thank you for your email.

I sent you the appeal decision at 9.32 on Thursday 16 August. I then received the email from Josie at 9.50 asking me to respond to your further email.

The Council will respond to your further email dated 15 August sent at 21.15 and your email below, when we have had time to look into the matters.

Kind regards

Marcia Head BSc (Hons), MA, DMS, MRTPI Service Manager, Wokingham Borough Council, Shute End, Wokingham, RG40 1WR, Direct dial 01189 746447

Please submit your application electronically via the Planning Portal website at: https://www.planningportal.co.uk/

From:

Sent: 17 August 2018 06:31

To: Marcia Head < Marcia.Head@wokingham.gov.uk > **Cc:** Josie Wragg < Josie.Wragg@wokingham.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Berkshire County Council reference planning application

340429 appeal decision ~[UNCLASSIFIED]~

Importance: High

Dear Marcia,

Thank you, however this does not address the items delegated to you by Josie Wragg. My enquiry relates to <u>Plans</u> and to <u>confirmation of Enforcement action</u>. **Wokingham Borough Council are required to keep a copy of planning application decision notices and the approved or refused plans**, so this should not be an issue.

- 1. Please could your team provide all Plans relating to application 40429, as they are currently not available online.
- 2. Please could your team also provide Plans relating to application SO/2003/9698 and the B2 Use referred to in that application
- 3. Please could your team confirm that they have received two reports of Planning Infringement relating to Star Works Treatment Plant?
 - These were raised via email on Sunday 12th August (to <u>development.control@wokingham.gov.uk</u> and <u>tim.holton@wokingham.gov.uk</u>) and also via your online WBC portal on Monday 13th August, however no acknowledgement has been received since then.
 - The Environment Agency have confirmed infringements with regards Noise Pollution, following a site visit today, and are already implementing measures.
 - They have however stated that Enforcement of the Industrial Sprawl highlighted in these reported Infringements; Storage outside of permitted Storage Areas and within 100m of Residential Properties would fall to Wokingham Borough Council Planning Enforcement.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Best

On 16 Aug 2018, at 09:31, Marcia Head Marcia:Head@wokingham.gov.uk wrote:

Dear Mr

I understand that you wanted a copy of the appeal decision granting planning permission at Star Works. I found this decision on the Council's web site under a more recent planning application (VAR/2010/1795).

Kind regards

Marcia Head BSc (Hons), MA, DMS, MRTPI Service Manager, Wokingham Borough Council, Shute End, Wokingham, RG40 1WR, Direct dial 01189 746447

Please submit your application electronically via the Planning Portal website at: https://www.planningportal.co.uk/

DISCLAIMER

You should be aware that all e-mails received and sent by this Council are subject to the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and therefore may be disclosed to a third party. (The information contained in this message or any of its attachments may be privileged and confidential and intended for the exclusive use of the addressee). The views expressed may not be official policy but the personal views of the originator.

If you are not the addressees any disclosure, reproduction, distribution, other dissemination or use of this communication is strictly prohibited.

If you received this message in error please return it to the originator and confirm that you have deleted all copies of it.

All messages sent by this organisation are checked for viruses using the latest antivirus products. This does not guarantee a virus has not been transmitted. Please therefore ensure that you take your own precautions for the detection and eradication of viruses.

<Star Work 340429.pdf>

Click <u>here</u> to report this email as spam.